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for each available channel to fixed and 
Mode II devices requesting lists of 
available channels for Mode I devices. 
Database administrators may allow 
prospective operators of white space 
devices to query the database and de-
termine whether there are vacant 
channels at a particular location. 

(f) Establish protocols and procedures 
to ensure that all communications and 
interactions between the white space 
database and white space devices are 
accurate and secure and that unauthor-
ized parties cannot access or alter the 
database or the list of available chan-
nels sent to a white space device con-
sistent with the provisions of § 15.713(l). 

(g) Make its services available to all 
unlicensed white space device users on 
a non-discriminatory basis. 

(h) Provide service for a five-year 
term. This term can be renewed at the 
Commission’s discretion. 

(i) Respond in a timely manner to 
verify, correct and/or remove, as appro-
priate, data in the event that the Com-
mission or a party brings claim of inac-
curacies in the database to its atten-
tion. This requirement applies only to 
information that the Commission re-
quires to be stored in the database. 

(j) Transfer its database along with 
the IP addresses and URLs used to ac-
cess the database and list of registered 
fixed white space devices, to another 
designated entity in the event it does 
not continue as the database adminis-
trator at the end of its term. It may 
charge a reasonable price for such con-
veyance. 

(k) The database must have 
functionality such that upon request 
from the Commission it can indicate 
that no channels are available when 
queried by a specific white space device 
or model of white space devices. 

(l) If more than one database is devel-
oped, the database administrators shall 
cooperate to develop a standardized 
process for providing on a daily basis 
or more often, as appropriate, the data 
collected for the facilities listed in 
§ 15.713(b)(2) to all other white space 
databases to ensure consistency in the 
records of protected facilities. 

(m) Provide a means to make pub-
licly available all information the 
rules require the database to contain, 
including fixed white space device reg-

istrations and voluntarily submitted 
protected entity information, except 
the information provided by 600 MHz 
band licensees pursuant to 
§ 15.713(j)(10)(v) and (vi) of this part 
shall not be made publicly available. 

(n) Establish procedures to allow part 
27 600 MHz service licensees to upload 
the registration information listed in 
§ 15.713(j)(10) for areas where they have 
commenced operations, as defined in 
§ 27.4 of this chapter, and to allow the 
removal and replacement of registra-
tion information in the database when 
corrections or updates are necessary. 

(o) Remove from the database the 
registrations of fixed white space de-
vices that have not checked the data-
base for at least three months to up-
date their channel lists. A database ad-
ministrator may charge a new registra-
tion fee for a fixed white space device 
that is removed from the database 
under this provision but is later re-reg-
istered. 

(p) Establish procedures to allow 
health care facilities to register the lo-
cations of facilities where they operate 
WMTS networks on channel 37. 

(q) Establish procedures to allow un-
licensed wireless microphone users in 
the 600 MHz band to register with the 
database and to provide lists of chan-
nels available for wireless microphones 
at a given location. 

[80 FR 73070, Nov. 23, 2015, as amended at 81 
FR 4975, Jan. 29, 2016] 

EFFECTIVE DATE NOTE: At 81 FR 4975, Jan. 
29, 2016, § 15.715(n) was revised. This para-
graph contains information collection and 
recordkeeping requirements and will not be-
come effective until approval has been given 
by the Office of Management and Budget. 

§ 15.717 White space devices that rely 
on spectrum sensing. 

(a) Applications for certification. Par-
ties may submit applications for cer-
tification of white space devices that 
rely solely on spectrum sensing to 
identify available channels. Devices 
authorized under this section must 
demonstrate with an extremely high 
degree of confidence that they will not 
cause harmful interference to incum-
bent radio services. 
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(1) In addition to the procedures in 
subpart J of part 2 of this chapter, ap-
plicants shall comply with the fol-
lowing. 

(i) The application must include a 
full explanation of how the device will 
protect incumbent authorized services 
against interference. 

(ii) Applicants must submit a pre- 
production device, identical to the de-
vice expected to be marketed. 

(2) The Commission will follow the 
procedures below for processing appli-
cations pursuant to this section. 

(i) Applications will be placed on 
public notice for a minimum of 30 days 
for comments and 15 days for reply 
comments. Applicants may request 
that portions of their application re-
main confidential in accordance with 
§ 0.459 of this chapter. This public no-
tice will include proposed test proce-
dures and methodologies. 

(ii) The Commission will conduct lab-
oratory and field tests of the pre-pro-
duction device. This testing will be 
conducted to evaluate proof of per-
formance of the device, including char-
acterization of its sensing capability 
and its interference potential. The 
testing will be open to the public. 

(iii) Subsequent to the completion of 
testing, the Commission will issue by 
public notice, a test report including 
recommendations. The public notice 
will specify a minimum of 30 days for 
comments and, if any objections are re-
ceived, an additional 15 days for reply 
comments. 

(b) Power limit for devices that rely on 
sensing. The white space device shall 
meet the requirements for personal/ 
portable devices in this subpart except 
that it will be limited to a maximum 
EIRP of 50 mW per 6 megahertz of 
bandwidth on which the device oper-
ates and it does not have to comply 
with the requirements for geo-location 
and database access in § 15.711(b), (d), 
and (e). Compliance with the detection 
threshold for spectrum sensing in 
§ 15.717(c), although required, is not 
necessarily sufficient for dem-
onstrating reliable interference avoid-
ance. Once a device is certified, addi-
tional devices that are identical in 
electrical characteristics and antenna 
systems may be certified under the 

procedures of part 2, Subpart J of this 
chapter. 

(c) Sensing requirements—(1) Detection 
threshold. (i) The required detection 
thresholds are: 

(A) ATSC digital TV signals: ¥114 
dBm, averaged over a 6 MHz band-
width; 

(B) NTSC analog TV signals: ¥114 
dBm, averaged over a 100 kHz band-
width; 

(C) Low power auxiliary, including 
wireless microphone, signals: ¥107 
dBm, averaged over a 200 kHz band-
width. 

(ii) The detection thresholds are ref-
erenced to an omnidirectional receive 
antenna with a gain of 0 dBi. If a re-
ceive antenna with a minimum direc-
tional gain of less than 0 dBi is used, 
the detection threshold shall be re-
duced by the amount in dB that the 
minimum directional gain of the an-
tenna is less than 0 dBi. Minimum di-
rectional gain shall be defined as the 
antenna gain in the direction and at 
the frequency that exhibits the least 
gain. Alternative approaches for the 
sensing antenna are permitted, e.g., 
electronically rotatable antennas, pro-
vided the applicant for equipment au-
thorization can demonstrate that its 
sensing antenna provides at least the 
same performance as an 
omnidirectional antenna with 0 dBi 
gain. 

(2) Channel availability check time. A 
white space device may start operating 
on a TV channel if no TV, wireless 
microphone or other low power auxil-
iary device signals above the detection 
threshold are detected within a min-
imum time interval of 30 seconds. 

(3) In-service monitoring. A white 
space device must perform in-service 
monitoring of an operating channel at 
least once every 60 seconds. There is no 
minimum channel availability check 
time for in-service monitoring. 

(4) Channel move time. After a TV, 
wireless microphone or other low 
power auxiliary device signal is de-
tected on a white space device oper-
ating channel, all transmissions by the 
white space device must cease within 
two seconds. 
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